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The Secretary,

Dear Sir/Madam,



     I wish to voice my objection to the Senate Inquiry Into An Australian Republic, and would like it to be formerly recorded that I do not agree with any change to our current Constitution.  What I find strange is that the inquiry assumes the majority of Australians support a change to the Constitution and that it leads us to believe that details are being finalised before the inception of a Republican system.  This is clearly not the case.  A recent survey showed that a 61% majority of Australians said “NO” to an Australian republic.

I am totally opposed to any plebiscite being held.  The questions of the inquiry are quite manipulative and leave no room for objection from a Monarchist point of view.  In addition, the enquiry does not canvas opinions from the majority of Australians.  It appears the republican minded Senators appointed to the enquiry, are set on forcing their agenda until the  “desired” outcome is achieved.

The Founding Fathers created a brilliant set of balances checking each arm of Government as no Republican Constitution could ever do.  If the president is appointed by Parliament, he will become a minion of Government.  If elected by popular vote, he will assume an authority which could well counter that of the Government.  A Republican system will undermine the democratic nature of our current Constitution and will greatly depreciate the power of the people.

No former British Colony which retained Westminster but removed The Crown has been able to maintain the sort of democratic freedoms enjoyed by Australians under the Constitution.  Why then would we want to change such a proven system, which is serving our country so well, for something inferior?

Yours sincerely,

Pierre Jerlstrom, Ph.D.

